Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, February 25, 2025, 6:00 p.m., IN PERSON: Thursday, February 27, 2025, 5:00 p.m.

PLACE: https://bit.ly/I75RestArea or Riverside Church, 8660 Daniels Parkway, Fort Myers, Florida 33912

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to a public Meeting for the I-75 Lee County Rest Area Expansion Feasibility Study at the northeast quadrant of I-75 and Daniels Parkway in Lee County.

LIVE ONLINE OPTION:

Register in advance: https://bit.ly/I75RestArea

Tuesday, February 25, 2025

6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

This event will include viewing of the project display boards and an opportunity to ask questions to the project team. Please review the materials on project webpage before attending (https://www.swflroads.com/project/452377-1). Materials will be posted by Tuesday, February 18, 2025.

IN-PERSON OPTION:

Thursday, February 27, 2025

Anytime between 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Riverside Church

8660 Daniels Parkway

Project displays will be available for review and the project team will be available for discussion.

The I-75 Lee County Rest Area Expansion Feasibility Study Public Meeting is being conducted to present information about the preliminary alternatives and provides the opportunity for the public to express their views about the project. The same materials will be displayed at both the online and in-person events. Please visit the project website and complete the survey about your thoughts on the project. (https://www.swflroads.com/project/452377-1)

If you are unable to attend the meeting, comments can also be provided through the project webpage (https://www.swflroads.com/project/452377-1) or by email (Adam.Rose@dot.state.fl.us) or mail (FDOT District One, Attn: Adam Rose, 801 N. Broadway Ave., MS 1-40, Bartow, FL 33830). While comments about the project are accepted at any time, they must be received or postmarked by Monday, March 10, 2025, to be included in the formal record. Questions can be answered by calling the FDOT project manager Adam Rose at (863)519-2832. The Florida Department of Transportation may adopt this planning product into the environmental review process, pursuant to Title 23 U.S.C. § 168(d)(4), or to the state project development process.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Adam Rose, FDOT Project Manager, Phone: (863)519-2832, Email: Adam.Rose@dot.state.fl.us

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at (863)519-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Adam Rose, FDOT Project Manager, Phone: (863)519-2832, Email: Adam.Rose@dot.state.fl.us
